
ORlGiNAL 
State of Florida 

DATE: June 13,2007 

TO: Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services (Cole, Lockard) ,. 1 
G W 

FROM: Division of Regulatory Compliance and Consumer Affairs (Freeman, Vandiver) 

RE: Docket 070000-TL, Claim of confidential treatment for Verizon’s response to the 
staff audit titled “Verizon Business (Formerly MCI Network Services, Inc.) 
Regulatory Assessment Fee Audit for the Six Months Ended June 30,2005”, Audit 
Control No. 05-244-4-2, Document Numbered 02049-07 

On January 9,2007 audit staff filed an audit report entitled “Verizon Business (Formerly MCI 
Network Services, Inc.) Regulatory Assessment Fee Audit for the Six Months Ended June 30, 
2005 .” That audit report is held as claimed confidential (Document 002 16-07). 

On March 6, 2007, Verizon filed a response to the audit challenging the PSC auditors’ 
assessment that the auditors were not able to verify if Regulatory Assessment Fee information 
filed by Verizon was accurate (Document 02049-07). 

In addition on March 6,2007, Verizon requested a confidential classification for portions of this 
audit response (Document 02049-07). Verizon’s request included a copy of the document with 
the confidential material highlighted (Document 02049-07) and a public copy with the sensitive 
information redacted (02047-07). 

Recommendation 

CMP , Y e r i z o n ’ s  filing meets the requirements to be “claimed confidential” as described in Rule 25- 
COM 

CTR Tf telecommunications information is not used in a Commission proceeding, then pursuant to 

22.006(5), Florida Administrative Code (FAC). 

Rule 25-22.006(5)(~)1., FAC, the material may be claimed confidential without issuing a 
Commission Order granting a confidential classification. 
- 

GCL 

We recommend Verizon’s request for a confidential classification be treated as claimed 
confidential. Pursuant to Verizon’s claim that this information is confidential, Document 02049- 

RcA -7 should be held in a confidential status until 5 years after instant docketed case closes and then 
SCR Document 02049-07 should be returned to Verizon. 
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Office of General Counsel (Wiggins) 
Division of Regulatory Compliance and Consumer Affairs (Welch) 
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